
 

 

Tēnā koutou Roseneath whānau 

TEACHER STRIKE ACTION: 15TH AUGUST 

SCHOOL CLOSURE  

Please read the letter from the Board of Trustees 

regarding the strike action and school closure on 

Wednesday 15th August.  

Roseneath After School Care (RASC) will be offering a 

programme for the School day. The cost of the           

programme is $40 /child. Please contact our school office 

on (04) 3847218 or office@roseneath.school.nz by      

tomorrow afternoon if you would like to reserve a place 

on the programme. Alternatively, if your child usually at-

tends afterschool care on a Wednesday, please let Pyar know if you do not require the session.  

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS  

Our photo session with Inspire Photography on Monday went really well. This year we also       

photographed our sports teams, Dancesplash crew, band and choir. Once they have been         

processed and loaded, we‟ll let you know the online link and you can view and order the photos you 

would like from there.  

 

STUDENT WELLNESS 

Several of our children have been unwell with winter ailments over the last few weeks. Symptoms 

seem to include nausea and extreme fatigue and „flatness‟, and there are also a few coughs and 

cold doing the rounds. Thank you for keeping your child at home if they are not well enough to be 

at school, I really understand how challenging this can be to manage.  

We encourage children to wash their hands more frequently, and we have been increasing our 

cleaning of door handles and workspaces. Classes have supplies of sanitiser as well.  

 

YEAR 5-8 SCHOOL CAMPS TERM 4 2018 

Thank you for contacting us with your availability for helping on our camps. A notice went home at 

the end of last term- please contact Jenny, Sue or Anne if you have any questions.  

Thank you to those that have set up payments for the camps so far. Contact Joanne on           

office@roseneath.school.nz if you would like to set up an automatic payment. 
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DISHES 

We still have a couple of 

dishes from the         

Livengood Family  food 

drop off.  They are in the 

office on the back bench. 

 

YUMMY STICKERS 

Thanks to all who have 

been sending in their 

yummy stickers.  We are 

still collecting. 

 

PRELOVED PHONES 

We are still collecting 

these for recycle.  

Thanks 
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YEAR 7/8 CAMP PARENT HELP 

We are in the process of finalising our transport bookings so please 

contact us by tomorrow morning if you are interested in applying for a 

position on our Year 7/8 School Camp. Contact Anne on 

anne.crewdson@roseneath.school.nz, or touch base with us through the 

school office. Please get your application forms back asap- thank you 

to those that already have returned them.  

 

CAMP FUNDRAISING 

Plans are well underway for our Term 4 camps for Years 5-8. We 

encourage parents from these classes to support any fundraising 

projects. Please contact your child‟s class teacher, or talk to us in the 

office about a fundraising venture you would like to initiate. The more 

we fundraise, the lower our overall costs are for these camps. It would 

be wonderful to have your ideas and support!  

 

YEAR 5/6 CAMP FUNDRAISER 

Thank you to Sarah, Bridget and Trish for organising our next Year 

5/6 Camp Fundraiser- Delicious Hot Chocolates and a cookie on 

Thursday morning teatimes at our Hall “Cafe”.  BYO named keep-cup or 

mug on Wednesday morning and have your hot chocolate on Thursday!   

Are you available to help with making and serving the Hot Chocolates on a shift or two on Thursdays from 10am-11am? Please 

email us on office@roseneath.school.nz 

 

THE ROSENEATH WAY: CLOAKROOMS AND CORRIDORS 

Over the last few weeks we have been reminding our students about our behaviour expectations in our corridors and 

cloakrooms.  

 

SPORTS NEWS 

Netball: Mids makeup game  

A reminder that our Mids netball team have back-to-back games this Saturday to makeup the cancellation from last week. 

Your games are 2pm and 2:50pm. Kia kaha tamariki! (Be strong and brave, children!)  

 

Basketball 

 

On Monday we won because  they were doing lots of long passes that we could intercept. We blocked a lot of their goals and 

they didn‟t get many goals in when they were shooting. The final score was 14-2 
 

 

WRITING 

The Magic Forest 

In a magic forest, in an old house with a broom on the front porch of the spooky house, you could hear things clinking 

together. Until one tin broke, and a horror came out. It was a witch AHHHHHHHH!!! The witch thundered; “Stinky poo to all 

of you!”  

By Sam L.  
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FUN RUN AND FITNESSATHON  

Thank you for getting your money in so promptly! We are absolutely thrilled with the 

support.  The Friends will let us know our grand total next week once the final      

donations have come in. Andrew Thomson and Adelle are meeting with the team from 

Aspen Landscapes this week to finalise plans and a breakdown of the costs for each 

section.  

 

DROP OFF ZONE 

As you know we have met with the Wellington City Council to discuss parking and road 

safety around our school. They are proposing a single drop off/pick up spot at the 

top of the driveway, between 8:45-9:15 and 2:45-3:15. This carpark space will be “no 

parking” during this time, for parents to stay in the car and “kiss and drop off” in the 

morning and “pull up and away” on the way home. Our neighbours have received the information and have been invited to 

submit their feedback.  

 

LEARNING CONFERENCES AND UPDATING YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION 

It was lovely to see so many of you at our Year 4-8 Learning Conferences this week to talk about your children and their 

learning. 

At this meeting we also took the chance to check your contact information. Teachers of Year 1-3 students without older    

siblings will touch base with you if we haven‟t already, to check if we have up to date, correct information.  

We use this information to contact you if your child is unwell, or if there is a sudden school closure or emergency. Thank you 

for helping us to keep our records up to date so that we can contact you efficiently.  

 

TERM 3 TOPIC: SHOW IT!  

Our main topic focus this term is the Performance Arts (dance, drama, and music), with a focus on dance in particular. 

Children will be learning about dance elements and techniques, dance from different cultures and contexts, and will learn 

performance processes and skills. We will be showcasing our learning in our school Variety Show in the middle of the  term, 

and many of our Years 3-8 will also be involved in the ArtSplash events held in the Michael Fowler Centre at the end of the 

term.  

As always, we really value your expertise and knowledge. We know there are a few of you with dance backgrounds, and would 

love your input! Please get in touch. We will also really appreciate any offers of help with costumes, makeup and hair styling 

for the Variety Show and the ArtSplash performance. Let us know if you would like to help with these.  

 

GENERAL 

Springboard & Platform Diving at Kilbirnie Pool 

Wellington Diving Club runs introductory diving classes for kids aged 5 years and up (plus separate Young Adult training     

sessions).  Try something new - visit our website and arrange to come along for a 30min Trial Lesson!  After-school sessions 

available on Tues/Wed/Thursdays and we cater for kids of any level from beginners to competitive.   

For more information, please visit our website www.wellingtondiving.org.nz or call/text Barbara on 027 485 8888.  

Spend 15 August at the zoo 

Age: The Zoo Day Out Programme is for children aged 5 - 12 

Time: Drop off between 8.30 and 9am; pick up between 3.30 and 4.30pm.  

Where: Zoo Holiday Programme pick up and drop off is at Wellington Zoo‟s Archibald Centre, just up from the Zoo entrance 

Cost: $69 per child  Look on the web site 

 

 

Noho ora mai, 

Adelle Broadmore and The Roseneath Team 

Seniors learning life skills at 

Tech 

 

http://www.wellingtondiving.org.nz/

